

SENIOR GIRL CHAMPIONS. Rebecca Smythe, left, Annette Droog, Ingrid Vanderschot and Heather Brooks of St. Marys DCVI posed for a photo after winning their division at the Huron-Perth cross-country meet. Droog was first, Brooks second and Vanderschot third in the race.

Heather daughter of Jack Brooks

39 and Holding Club

On Monday evening, Jan. 18, the 39 Club met at the home of Alton and Shirley Baynes.

Everett and Mabel Hardie assisted them with the program. President Harold Pickel opened the meeting with a new year's resolution and gave all a friendly welcome.

Everyone was given a flower arrangement to wear around their necks on a boat cruise. This was read in Genesis 6 when Noah and his family were in the boat.

A quiz and many explanations on this scripture reading made a very good cruise.

Mr. and Mrs. Leo Walsh were guests and Mr. Walsh's violin playing twice in the program was very much enjoyed and appreciated.

A few bingo games and a geography contest was a fun recreation period and a delicious lunch was served by the committee.

Capture Legion tournament



FIREFIGHTERS CLAIM TROPHY. St. Marys Firefighter Peewees went undefeated in capturing a Legion-sponsored tournament in Mount Forest recently. From left, front row: Jason Cassidy, Mike McDonald, Gregg Blackler, captain Kevin Tate, Bentley Murray, Josh Lambourn and John Teahen. Second row: Jason Moffatt, Dave Torbet, Jason Martin, Dean Sorensen, Ryen Oakes, Jeremy Slater, Jamie Osborne and Billy Riordan. Back row: Asst. coach Dennis Martin, manager Ray Oakes, asst. coach Ted Black, and head coach Bill Riordan.

Hevin, son of Joyce a Clarence Tate

PAULINE DISTLER, A Grade 11 student also in the Family Studies Tech program at DCVI, learns about nutrition the easy way -- by trying the grilled salmon made with no fat or butter at Westover Inn.

Pauline daughter of Doreen o Joe Distler

